



Name Address Town, State, Zip

SUBJECT:

PUBLIC INFORMATION FOR EDISON RESIDENTS ON UPCOMING CONSTRUCTION PROJECT MIDDLESEX WATER COMPANY WESTERN TRANSMISSION MAIN

Dear Edison Resident:

Middlesex Water Company (MWC) would like to make you aware of an upcoming project that will be taking place in the roads along your property. MWC will be constructing an underground large diameter transmission main from Edison Township to the Borough of Metuchen, known as the Western Transmission Main Project. We are making this \$52 million investment in our critical infrastructure to supplement an existing transmission main and ensure added resiliency in our water distribution network. This project is part of our Water for Tomorrow® campaign, an overall infrastructure investment effort designed to support water service and reliability for current and future generations of water users.

This project is not expected to cause any interruption to your water service; however you may see heightened construction activity as the project moves through the roads in the area to completion. It is anticipated that construction on the Western Transmission Main will start this April 2018 and continue through 2020. During this two-year construction period, necessary road excavation is expected to result in temporary road closures and traffic detours along the construction route. Working hours for the project are contractually limited to 7am-4pm Monday through Friday. During construction, residents may find that on street parking may be affected due to the construction activity. In an effort to provide as much advance notice as possible, notices and door hangers will be used to notify areas where construction activity will be taking place within 200' of properties.

Middlesex Water Company is committed to completing the project with as minimal impact to the surrounding community as reasonable. We're also committed to keeping residents informed about project progress and how this project may impact you. We are creating a website, www.WaterForTomorrowmwc.com, which will contain the latest info about the project, including construction status, and notices for traffic impacts. This website will also allow you an opportunity to contact us with any questions or specific concerns. Should you prefer, you may contact our customer service center by phone between the hours of 9am-5pm Monday through Friday at (800) 549-3802.



We will also be hosting a Public Information Meeting for Edison residents about the project on Wednesday, May 16, 2018 at the Edison Council Chambers, 100 Municipal Boulevard in Edison, NJ. at 6 p.m. This public meeting will allow you to learn additional project details and ask any questions.

Middlesex Water Company has been a long time service provider and diligent steward of water supplies to residents in Middlesex County for over 120 years. This project, and our entire Water for Tomorrow effort, will help ensure a safe adequate and reliable supply of quality drinking water for our customers in Middlesex County for years to come.

We thank you for your patience, cooperation and understanding throughout this important infrastructure improvement effort.

Very truly yours,

Middlesex Water Company

Brian F. Carr

Brian F. Carr, P.E. Project Manager for Western Transmission Main

CC: Edison Township Business Administrator